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Adopt a Resolution to: 

Current Status: Agenda Ready 

Matter Type: BoS Resolution 

a. Authorize and direct the Auditor-Controller to release $46,750 from the Cannabis Tax

Assignment, Fund 00 I, Balance Sheet Account 3132, to Boronda County Sanitation District, Fund

156, Appropriation Unit RMA045, as a loan, where the Cannabis Tax Assignment has sufficient

available balance (415th vote); and

b. Authorize the Chair of the Board to sign the lnterfund Loan Agreement between the County of

Monterey and the Boronda County Sanitation District.

RECOMMENDATION: 

It is recommended the Board of Supervisors adopt a Resolution to: 

a. Authorize and direct the Auditor-Controller to release $46,750 from the Cannabis Tax Assignment, 

Fund 00 I, Balance Sheet Account 3 132, to Boronda County Sanitation District, Fund 156, 

Appropriation Unit RMA045, as a loan, where the Cannabis Tax Assignment has sufficient available 

balance (415th vote); and 

b. Authorize the Chair of the Board to sign the lnterfund Loan Agreement between the County of

Monterey and the Boronda County Sanitation District.

SUMMARY: 

The Boronda County Sanitation District (BCSD) will incur costs greater than the amount budgeted in 

FY 2019-20 due to higher-than-anticipated equipment repair/replacement costs and increased staff 

costs to respond to these unplanned operational needs. Specifically, the higher costs relate directly to 

the advanced age and deteriorated condition of the lift stations, which require greater preventive 

maintenance, more frequent electrical repairs, videoing of sewer lines to troubleshoot problems, and 

equipment replacement. Additional staff time costs were also incurred to inspect, monitor, and 

maintain the aging equipment on a more frequent basis. Most recently, the Boronda Oaks lift station 

experienced pump failure. This lift station requires two (2) pumps for optimal performance; therefore, 

staff recommends the purchase of two (2) pumps: one (I) to replace the inoperable pump and a 

second to be installed as a backup pump. Backup pumps are a recommended industry standard to 

limit the potential for sanitary sewer spills. 

Resource Management Agency (RMA) staff,ha,s completed an initial review of a Draft Condition 

Assessment for BCSD, with final reports expected by the end of June 2020. The Final Condition 

Assessment will be used to develop a rate study to establish a rate structure that can provide fiscal 

sustainability to BCSD. Staff anticipates the Proposition 218 Rate Increase will be completed in time 

to implement it during the first quarter of Fiscal Year 2020-21. 
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